West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
December 3, 2018
Members Present: Clay Hungate, Susan Neyman, T.J. Howerton, Darrin Byrum, John Karnes
Members Absent: Granville Wynn, 
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director 
Meeting called to session: 12:08 pm
Public Forum: N\A 
November Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the November minutes.
Budget – November: The committee reviewed and approved the November budget. 
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next meeting for January 8th at noon. 
2019 Baseball\Softball: The Committee discussed the upcoming season. The Director presented an updated version of the registration forms. The new forms indicate there will be no league insurance provided for participants, per league approval. The Committee discussed registration fees, rules and regulations, concession stand vendors and more. Registration fees will remain the same unless changes with the WCCL dues warrant a change in fees. The Director will begin accepting applications for a concession stand vendor for the season and send out an announcement via City outlets this week. The application process will run through January.  
Tree City: The Director stated the Parks Committee has officially taken over the Tree City program and the application process for 2019 has been completed. 

Committee Member: Susan Neyman made a motion to recommend Jordan Smith and Anthony Foster to the Mayor for membership on the Parks Committee when there are two positions open, 2nd by Darrin Byrum. All in favor. Motion passed.
WCCL Updates: The Director informed the Committee the WCCL board will meet December 5th to elect officers and prepare for the 2019 season. The Committee gave opinions and recommendations on topics that will be discussed at the WCCL Board meeting.

Frisbee Golf Course: The Committee discussed the possibility of developing a frisbee golf course at North Carter Park. The Director gave some cost estimates to purchase the necessary equipment for the course. The Committee discussed layout and future maintenance of the property and the course. The Committee decided to move forward with the development of the course. John Karnes and T.J. Howerton stated they had contacts that had experience in frisbee golf and frisbee golf courses that might be able to help with the project. 
New Business: 
Darrin Byrum made a motion to approach the Mayor/City Council about removal of a Committee member due to lack of attendance, 2nd by Clay Hungate. All in favor. Motion passed. *

*Committee member in question has resigned as of 12/4/18 due to time restraints so no action needed or taken. 

The Director informed the Committee Coach Kirk with WFHS had contacted him about modifying the tennis courts at Carter Park to accommodate a Pickleball court as an EAST project. The modifications would not affect the current use of the courts for tennis. Coach Kirk will provide more information on the project for consideration by the department. 

Adjourn: 1:22 pm

Written by:

___________________________                                 ____________________
Chad Harrison-Director                                              Date

Approved by:

___________________________                                 ____________________

Committee Member                                                     Date

